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SUBJECT:  Prosecuting Attorney's Office Auto Theft Initiative
SUMMARY:  The Prosecuting Attorney’s Office is responsible for the prosecution of all felony and juvenile criminal offenses in the county and for all misdemeanor cases generated in the unincorporated parts of the county.  In addition, the prosecutor represents the county in several civil law areas, including employment law, torts, contracts, and land use.  For criminal cases, the prosecutor works with law enforcement to complete investigations, review arrests, make filing decisions as to what charges should be filed, and is responsible for the prosecution through final adjudication of defendants on those charges.  The prosecuting attorney is an elected office under the Washington State Constitution, which recognizes the need for an independent, yet accountable, advocate for the enforcement and adjudication of criminal laws.

Prosecutor’s Car Theft Initiative (CTI).  In 2004, a record number of 44,569 stolen cars were reported – an increase of 61.5% over the previous ten years.  The trend was continuing in 2005 and affecting all parts of King County.  In order to target auto theft in hopes of decreasing this crime, the prosecutor’s office started a new initiative that allowed it to work in coordinated and focused way with law enforcement to end the rising number of car thefts.  The prosecutor redirected some of its existing resources to establish this initiative to more aggressively prosecute this crime and asked for new resources as part of the 2006 budget.
As part of the initiative, three deputy prosecuting attorneys were assigned to lead the prosecution of these crimes.  A dedicated deputy was be assigned to each felony courthouse in King County – Seattle, Kent, and Juvenile Court.  In addition, the prosecutor reports that it has been working closely with law enforcement agencies in King County to assist in their investigation of this crime.  The dedicated initiative deputies have worked with law enforcement to get more auto theft cases filed on an expedited basis and also target repeat or serial offenders.
In 2006, King County auto theft declined 14.1 percent compared to 2005 numbers.  The first decline in a decade.
ATTENDEES:

1. Dan Satterberg, King County Prosecuting Attorney

ATTACHMENTS:
1. King County Reported Auto Thefts (by month)

2. King County Reported Auto Thefts (running totals for the year)
